BOARD BULLETIN

September 2013 - MEDICINE HAT CATHOLIC BOARD OF EDUCATION

MINISTERIAL ORDER – The Board of Trustees acknowledged receipt of the Ministerial Order appointing Dr. Garry Andrews, Acting Superintendent of Schools. The term of the appointment is August 21, 2013 to February 21, 2014. Welcome Dr. Andrews.

STAFF FAITH DEVELOPMENT DAY
AUGUST 29, 2013 - All Division Staff attended the

Faith Development Day on Thursday, August 29, 2013. The day began at the Medicine Hat College with keynote speaker Dr. David Wells delivering a very powerful message of the importance of activating faith through service. The day continued with our Employee Recognition Program and Mass at St. Patrick's Parish.

EMPLOYEE RECOGNITION PROGRAM

Starting in September 2013, the Board implemented an Employee Recognition Program which recognizes employee service at 5 year increments as detailed in <u>Administrative Procedure 414</u>. As this is 2013, the Board recognized those employees with start dates of: 2008, 2003, 1998, 1993, 1988, 1983 and 1978 as well as those employees "new" to the Division. The Board extends their heartfelt appreciation to our employees for their commitment & dedication to MHCBE.

Congratulations & Thank You for your Service



🕆 New Employees - Garry Andrews, Clarice Barnes, Michelle Bodnarchuk, Jan Boudreau, Jeanne Brophy, Courtney Gillingham, Rosalind Hackett, Felicity Haldeman, Francine Hill, Nicole Jones, Alysha Kopec, Falone MacPhail, Wayne Reinheller, Gina Sas, Stephanie Schmaltz, Chris Sumner, Carrie-Anne Tien, Garnet Undershute, Gina 7awadiuk



₱ 5 Year Employees — Karen Fogen, Colette Prosofsky, Melinda Mastel, Jodi Aberle, Ashly Davey, Alexa Gossard, Drew Loehndorf, Patricia Swan, Annette Fraser, Annelise Hartman, Greg MacPherson, Amie Guerrette, Kim Rae, Thomas Shemko, Pamela Milnthorp, Tory Kosolofski, Lisa Sinclair, Loretta Bradshaw, Louise Lafond, Myrna Muryn



♣ 10 Year

Employees –

Rob Aberle, Nick

Unreiner, Terry Kennedy
Gwynn Boksteyn,
Grainne Concagh,
Natasha Taylor, Terri
Ball, Erika Bodnaruk

Our Motto:

"Showing the face of Christ to all."



† 15 Year Employees – Lenore Kowalchuk, Irena Gornisiewicz, Brian Welten, Bill Kuystermans

> † 20 Year Employees – Bill Yeast, Neal Siedlecki



25 Year
Employees –
Shauna Pahl, Chuck
Hellman, Joan Kaupp,
Carla Weinheimer,
Debora Schlosser,
Helen Snortland,
Louise Westland



† 30 Year Employees – Laura Hoffman, Clyde Pudwell, Kathleen Rose, Michelle Neitz, Nina Haysom, Dianne Schafer



廿 35 Year Employees – Wayne Schlosser, Ray Hoger

WELCOME BACK TO ANOTHER SCHOOL YEAR

As a community, we are called to be people of faith, hope and love. Sometimes the pressures of the day impede our calling, It is therefore important from time to time that we be reminded of our capacity to "Show the Face of Christ to All" and in so doing become reinvigorated to accept the challenges of a new school year. Best wishes to all our Students, Parents, and Staff for a successful school year.

ALBERTA ELECTION DAY 2013

→ Election Day is October 21, 2013



The next regular Catholic School Board Meeting is Tuesday, October 08, 2013 @ 3:00 pm @ the Catholic School Board Office, 1251 – 1st Avenue SW., MH

SCHOOL BOARD NEWS – As part of the Board of Trustees ongoing effort to keep our school and stakeholder community informed, a Bulletin is published following the monthly Catholic School Board Meeting. The Bulletin highlights just a few of the School Division's many Initiatives, Projects & Activities.

We hope you find this publication of interest and value to you.